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Mayor Gohman distributed 

the sales tax trending report 
and it is continuing to hold up 
well.

The Texas Community 
Development Block Grant 
(TxCDBG), in the amount of  
$275,000, was received.  A 
map was distributed that shows 
where the lines will be replaced 
for the western side of  town.

Ricky Royall would like the 
Council to start thinking about 
replacements for Bob Bailey 
and Lee Wommack, who are 
no longer on the board.  There 
needs to be one Council 
Member and one citizen who 
resides in the City limits.  This 
will be on next month’s 
agenda.

Teresa Ballard reported that 
all documents have been 
submitted to the auditors and 
they will be onsite the week of  
December 28.   She also 
attended a virtual municipal 
court training and has public 
investments training December 
1 - 2.

Gwen Dyess would like to 
revisit Ordinance 19-06 Cargo 
Shipping and Sea Containers.

There being no further 
business, the meeting was 
adjourned at 7:30 pm.

On this day in 1838, Indian 
captive Rachel Plummer was 
reunited with her husband after 
spending over a year with the 
Comanches. Born Rachel 
Parker in Illinois in 1819, she 
moved to Texas with her father, 
James W. Parker, and her 
family and married Luther 
Plummer in 1833. In May 1836 
their settlement was attacked 
by a large group of  Indians. 
Five settlers were taken captive: 
Rachel and her son James Pratt 
Plummer, Cynthia Ann and 
John Parker, and Mrs. 
Elizabeth Kellogg. James Pratt 
was taken from Rachel, and she 
never saw him again. Rachel 
became a slave to the 
Comanches, and traveled 
thousands of  miles with the 
band. She was pregnant at the 
time of  her capture and bore a 
second son about October 
1836. The Indians thought that 
the baby was interfering with 
Rachel’s work, so they killed 
him when he was about six 
weeks old. Rachel was 
ransomed by Mexican traders 
north of  Santa Fe in June 1837. 
Several months later, Rachel’s 
brother-in-law escorted her 
back to Texas, where she was 
reunited with her husband. In 
1838 she published an account 
of  her captivity entitled 
Rachael Plummer’s Narrative 
of  Twenty One Months 
Servitude as a Prisoner Among 
the Commanchee Indians. This 
was the first narrative about a 
captive of  Texas Indians 
published in Texas. Rachel 
bore a third child in 1839 and 
died in Houston shortly 
thereafter; the child died two 
days later.


